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Impactful youth service. Another photo from youth
service altar call.

Bro. Hosmer’s mother in law
receiving the Holy Ghost in

her 90s!

This month went by quickly due to a myriad of
things.

The beginning of the month I got to spend
some time with my parents while they were

on island.
Unfortunately the weather was not great as
we had rain nearly every day, and even had

warning of potential typhoons.
Between the threat of typhoons at the end of

their time, my delayed Visa approval at the
beginning of their time, and all of the rain, it

was pretty difficult to find things to do. But we
at least got to have a few days of  sights and

fellowship with church members.
My mom was struggling with dizziness at the
beginning of the trip as well, and we’re very

thankful that Sis. Hosmer’s daughter Christina
was able to help my mom get things taken
care of at the doctors office while in Japan.

I also started teaching Bible studies to Aran,
the new youth member that has been

attending. We’ve been fellowshipping with
him a lot since he works about 15 minutes

from church walking distance.

We had a great youth service this month while
my parents were still here. It seemed at first

that it could get canceled due to the typhoon
warnings, but luckily the typhoon altered its
course and we were able to have our services

as normal. Jeremey, an AIMer from the
previous AYC trip, and Yuuki , one of our youth,
both spoke during the service and both did a

great job. God’s presence was definitely
amongst us and we had a great altar call. Bro.

Shawn helped MC and was also vital in
helping and allowing the spirit to flow.

Continue praying for our youth!


